
MemorialCare Saddleback 
Medical Center

December 12, 2019

Office of Statewide Health Planning and Development (OSHPD) 
Carl Scheuerman, Compliance Officer  Seismic Compliance Unit, 
Facilities Development Division  2020 West El Camino Avenue, 
Suite 800  Sacramento, CA 95833

Dear Mr. Scheuerman,

This letter is in response to the AB 2190 Attestation Reminders your office sent to MemorialCare 
Saddleback Medical Center — 12755 (“SMC”), respectively. In your correspondence, you cited 
Health & Safety Code Section 130066, which requires that each hospital facility that is not in full 
compliance with the Hospital Facilities Seismic Safety Act submit an attestation that the board of 
directors of that hospital is aware of that the hospital building is required to meet the January 1, 
2030 deadline for substantial compliance with the regulations and standards described in Health & 
Safety Code Section 130065.  I hereby attest that the governing board of SMC is aware of the 
applicable requirements referenced in Health & Safety Code 130065 and received detailed 
information regarding this matter at its regularly scheduled meeting on September 16, 2019.  If you 
need further information about the presentation to the governing board, please do not hesitate to 
contact me.
Sincerely,

Aaron Coley  Chief 
Financial Officer 
acoley@memorialcare.org 
T 949.452.3627


